Dear new year 7 

I hope you, your families and friends are all well. Everything is really different at the moment and at Kings Norton Girls’ School we really do understand how you must be feeling right now. 
In this envelop there is lots of information for your parents and carers about KNGS, you can have read as well if you wish. I have left in the information about our transition events including induction day and pen pal days. I don’t know whether these will happen or not, probably not, I will let you know. 
[bookmark: _GoBack]If we don’t meet you before September please don’t worry, I spoke to all of our current year 7 students before school closed and they, along with the rest of the school, are ready to welcome you and look after you. We will make sure your parents and careers have the opportunity to get into school as well to meet us all. 
In the meantime I hope that you are getting on with some of your normal school work. I will be sending some challenges out to you in the summer term that you can have a go at before joining us. 
As well as their school work I have ask all current KNGS students to do the Joe Wicks PE lesson at      9 am every morning, perhaps you could join in as well. The link for these lessons and lots of other information for students and parents is on our weekly community newsletter. You can find these newsletters on our website along with a gallery of time well spent pictures, you may even have ideas and pictures to send in and contribute. https://www.kngs.co.uk/parents/community-newsletter/ . Reading these newsletter and getting involved will really help you begin to feel part of the school. 
Take care, and I look forward to meeting you soon.
Best wishes
Mrs Raggett 


